

January 2019

Dear Parents

We are writing to clarify the process of induction into the Sixth Form for Year 11.

The St Aidan's and St John Fisher Associated Sixth Form is widely recognised on account of its high academic standards and the pastoral support it offers to students at a crucial stage in their development. It is also the largest school-based sixth form in the country. Remarkably, it dates back to 1973 and during the past 46 years has flourished as a unique educational venture. Students continue to be registered at either St Aidan's or St John Fisher but they are fully integrated for lessons and also for many extended curriculum activities. The Sixth Form's outstanding reputation for academic success is based not only on first class results but also our record in achieving places at the most competitive universities in the country.

The size of the Sixth Form and its successes have allowed us to introduce a vast range of courses in all kinds of disciplines which should enable us to meet the needs of every student. The Association offers the widest range of choice in North Yorkshire and has achieved national recognition for sport, dance and music. The majority of our Year 11 students choose to enter the Associated Sixth Form although some students require alternative routes and the Careers Department provides support and guidance for those seeking college or apprenticeship options.

Choosing the right Sixth Form courses is essential for each student's prospects and there will be a process of information-giving to help with this in the coming weeks. Most subjects will offer course details during lesson time but there will also be a series of assembly presentations from course leaders whose subject is not currently taught at KS4. To remind you, the majority of students will select 3 A Level and/or Applied General Level 3 courses and have the option also to study Core Maths or AS Level Maths. If a student has a particularly high academic profile then they can choose four subjects but this will be the exception rather than the rule.

In registration periods during the week commencing 28 January, Year 11 students will be recording in their planners ideas about courses which they are considering and what they would like to know about those subjects. This is important preparation for the Sixth Form Forum, which we host on Wednesday 6 February P4 in Constance Green Hall. This event gives Year 11 students the chance to speak to Sixth Form representatives about each subject. We hope that you will discuss at home with your student their possible courses and preparatory questions so that they can make the most of this opportunity.

On Thursday 21 February, Year 11 students will then have a presentation by the Headteachers and Heads of Sixth Form; Year 13 students will speak also about the opportunities that are available and their experience of choosing and selecting courses.

Co	,	`	+	i	r	٠		Δ	٨								
CU	ш	ı	ι	ŀ	ı	ı	u	C	u	٠	۰	٠	٠	•	٠	٠	44

On the evening of 21 February, the Sixth Form Information Evening takes place at St Aidan's. This event provides you with an opportunity to be briefed on the Associated Sixth Form and to discover what it has to offer: it is important for you to hear about the differences and demands the Association makes of Sixth Form students. We will explain the Sixth Form curriculum and outline the support and extra-curricular provision available. Individual advice on subjects and careers guidance will be on offer from 6.15 pm to 7.15 pm when Heads of Subject will be available to talk to you. From 7.30 pm there will be short presentations in Constance Green Hall at St Aidan's, with advice on how to progress towards a successful Sixth Form career.

Due to the likely size of the event, students who currently attend St Aidan's and St John Fisher do not need to attend this meeting: St Aidan's and St John Fisher students will be fully briefed within school. Students who wish to remain in school for the Sixth Form will be issued with an application form for the Associated Sixth Form on Thursday 21 February. We would encourage parents to discuss the application form and course choices with students before the completed application form is returned to school on 8 March. It is important that the subject choices indicated at this stage are as accurate as possible, as this information will be used as the basis for our timetable provision for next year. It may be possible to change subject options after this but we cannot always guarantee places on popular courses.

Following the application process, students focus exclusively on their GCSE studies and an induction event is held across the St Aidan's and St John Fisher sites on Friday 21 June, after the conclusion of public examinations. In addition, each course will provide transition work to be completed over the summer. Enrolment meetings for students are scheduled for 30 or 31 August, at which we confirm that entry requirements have been met and final course choices are agreed.

We hope that you find this information useful and look forward to welcoming you to the Information Evening on Thursday 21 February.

Yours sincerely

LWood

Headteacher, St Aidan's

C I Kidman

C-1. Ce'denay

Head of Sixth Form, St Aidan's